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Good Morning Burlington Shag Club Members and what a fine morning 
is it.  First let me say how honored I am to represent this club.  Last week 
a large group of our club members traveled to North Myrtle Beach for our 
Spring Safari.  We are so thankful all of these members were able to go 
and return safely.  We must remember a coalition member of ours, Don 
Rust from Eno Club, who was in a serious accident going to SOS.  Please 
remember to lift Don and his family in your prayers during his recovery.   

We cannot say it was the most beautiful weather we have had at SOS but I do not 
think the weather stopped any of us from having a great time.  It is always so 
wonderful to see our members and members from various other clubs gather together 
and renew friendships and have the opportunity to make many new friendships.  SOS 
is just a magical time to leave all your troubles behind for a few days and dance until 
your feet and legs are just sore. 

SOS PARADE:  what can I say, guys and girls, you did good.  This is the float that 
almost wasn’t.  Many felt it was time to just stop or take a year off, many did take the 
year off, but then a group of first timers stepped up to the plate and joined in with the 
die-hard members and right or wrong we started building a float. There were 47 
members who signed up and several who could not participate but signed up to work 
anyway.  Each Saturday was a blessing to each member who could come out to 
work.  Float making is about getting to know your fellow members, eating donuts, 
drinking coffee, and of course putting all those ideas to work.  We started off a little 
rocky but the determination was shared by all and after many discussions, we had a 
final plan.  The joy of float building is watching it grow and seeing just how many 
changes and new ideas we can come up with as we go.  Finally once we got the trailer 
to the beach and all our float people arrived, we were ready – all praying for no rain – 
new floaters were a little nervous, but very excited.  When all was said and done, our 
float was together, members were dressed in their costumes, and we hit the street with 
as much enthusiasm as any group could have.  It was just as we had hoped, people 
lined up the street calling out our name and joining in with our happiness.  It was a 
wonderful day and boy did we have fun.  When it was over and we gathered at 
Harold's to hear the winners--we joined hands and held our breath.  We felt good 
about our float but there was so many great floats.  When they called out our name 
and we knew we had won, tears were running down our faces.  Some may say, why 
all this excitement, you have won 10 other times, this is just another win.  No, not for 
us!  We worked very hard to make it happen – this float was our lives for three 
months, and with the new floaters who had never won the prize, we wanted this 
victory for them.  They made this float possible and it meant everything to us to see 
their faces as they knew they had done something special.  Building a float and riding 
in the parade is making memories, this group accomplished that with flying 
colors.  Thanks each of you who worked so very hard … #11 sure does feel good! 

I have talked so much already so I will need to close for now.  Please read this 
newsletter very carefully for all our upcoming events.  We know you cannot attend 
every event but come when you can – we continue to have great crowds on Friday 
nights.  Remember to take the time to visit with newcomers to our lounge.  Soon it 
will be warm weather and we are hoping for even more attendees.  We are so 
fortunate to have found Showtime, we want to share our blessing with all of you. 

Burlington, you are the best and I am so proud of our club, you should be proud of 
your club too!  Now Go and Do Well. 
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 Nita Wilson's brother was taken to the hospital for a possible heart attack.  Good 
news - no heart attack. 

 Steve Williamson has had health issues for a few weeks but is feeling better. 
 Josh Allen is recovering from neck surgery. 
 Kathy Richardson had surgery on April 2 and was in the hospital 3 days at Wesley 

Long.   She is recovering nicely. 
 Joan Kimbro continues to have problems with the skin cancers on her 

legs.  Continue prayer for her. 
 Sharon Finch's mother had surgery for cancer.  Doctor is confident he removed all 

the cancer.   
 Janice Cook was in ARMC due to double pneumonia and fluid in her lungs.  She 

continues to have complications. 
 Judy Smith's sister is at Edgewood Place and is being transported back & forth to 

Duke Hospital for treatments.  She still cannot walk and has a long recovery ahead. 
 Kim Sellars' mother (Deneece Hodge) had her right index finger removed due to 

infection.  She lost her left leg in 2004 due to diabetes and neuropathy.  She 
continues to maintain a positive attitude. 

 Gail Jordan is undergoing tests for additional complications and is not feeling 
well.  Continue prayers. 

 Teresa Jones mom fell and broke her hip and had to have surgery. 
 Stephen Stearns' dad had a stroke in early April and continues to have 

complications.  He cannot receive more meds due to extremely high blood 
pressure.  Hospice is helping out at home where he is resting. 

 Doug Foley's brother had back surgery for deterioration of vertebrae.  A biopsy was 
done during the surgery and they are awaiting results. 

 David Sims' son is recovering from severe injuries he incurred during a car accident. 
 Janet O'Farrell became ill while at SOS and after returning home was entered at 

ARMC where she is still a patient.  She was diagnosed with colitis. 
 Following the marriage of Bill Lashley and Peggy Chisholm in early April, Peggy has 

been sick with pneumonia.  She is feeling better. 
 Sue Wood has had several surgeries and is taking treatments.  
 

Please keep these members and their families 
 in your thoughts and prayers.  

Board Of Directors 

Joe Davis 
336-260-2117 

swdmebane@aol.com 
 

Edith Loy 
336-584-1975 

edithloy@triad.rr.com 
 

Judy Satterfield 
336-584-6629 

dsatterfield@triad.rr.com 
 

Evelyn Turner 
336-584-3451 

eturner003@triad.rr.com 

 

May 3 – Jerry Burrage 
May 10 – ‘Fessa John Hook 

May 17 – Jim Waye 
May 24 – Roy Childress 

May 31 – Rick Turner 
June 7 – Ron Russ 

June 14 – Gerry Holland 
June 21 – Mike Harding 
June 28 – Roy Childress 

Jimmy Lynch  5/6  
Louie Madden  5/6  
Betty Honeycutt  5/8  
Ed Smith  5/10  
Don McKinney  5/12  
Emma White  5/14  
Debbie Wilson  5/14  
Brodie Lambert  5/15  
Shelley Lassiter  5/17  
Sue Wood  5/17  
Kent Davis  5/20  
Diana Chatman  5/22  
Don Henley  5/23  
Larry Jordan  5/23  
Darlene Prevatte  5/23  
Donna Holmes  5/24  
Selena Ursery  5/26  
Baxter Sellars  5/27  
Libbi Oakes  5/28  
Jeanette Puckett  5/30  
Vicki Stafford  5/30  
Tracey Munsch  5/31  
Linda Wegwart  5/31 
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STARTING BALANCE 3/15/13 $7,690.05
Income  
Float 3,909.00 
SOS Cards Sold 1,080.00 
Bowling 720.00 
Memberships 180.00 
50/50 44.00 
Ad 30.00
 $5,963.00 
Expenses  
Float 2,134.03 
SOS Sales (back to SOS)      1,080.00 
DJ Services    500.00 
Country Club Lanes (bowling fee) 440.00 
Cardinal Storage (April-Sept)  396.68 
DJ Booth Materials 266.56 
ACSC Meeting 83.00 
Office Depot      51.53 
Golf Tourney 26.24 
Club (Radio Shack) 21.59 
 ($4,999.63) 
 
ENDING BALANCE 4/26/13 $8,653.42

New Members 
Rich and 

Tammy Rohrer 

Newsletter Deadline for the June 
issue is May 22nd 

Please email any articles you may 
want to be considered for 

publication to me at 
maxkim63@aol.com.   

Thank you! 

On April 14th, Judy Lindley 
represented the Burlington Shag 
Club in the 4th annual Hat 
Contest at the OD Arcade. The 
hat contest is open to anyone on 
the 1st Sunday of SOS at 2pm. 
Judy won 3rd place in the 
contest. This is the third year 
she has been in the contest. 
Winning 1st place, the first year, 
4th place the second year & 3rd 
place the 4th year.  Great job, 
Judy!! Thanks for representing 
BSC so well! 
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A FUN Day At The Golf Course 
Well, our FUN golf tournament has come and gone and with it, lots of good 
times with good friends.  The weather turned out to be just perfect as the golfers 
headed to the starting holes.  Before they teed off, a couple of nice prizes were 
given away.   
While the golfers were swinging and putting on the course, some of the rest of 
us were doing line dances in the cart barn.  We got a few good dances in and 
now some of our members know a couple of more of them.  
When all the teams were in and scores posted, the third place team was 
captained by Steve Pettigrew with others on his team being Chuck Upchurch, 
Tommy Stafford, and Frank Bunn.  Second place went to captain Steve McHone 
and three non-member teammates.  First place was taken by captain Jesse 
Justice, with Tim Apple, Lynn Hooper, and Bo Newman filling out the team.  
Cash prizes were given out to the winning teams.  
We all had a great lunch with the food being provided by Western Steakhouse.  
All drinks and water were donated.  Thank you to Jesse Justice and to Stephen 
Stearns for organizing this event.  Also, thanks to all those who came to the 
course to help with the many duties.  This really was a FUN day and hopefully 
we will be able to schedule another on next year.     - Evelyn Turner 

Did you know…..? 
This year, our own Charlie Brown 

was chosen as the SOS Parade’s 

Co-Grand Marshall along with 

Judy Duke.  Congratulations, C.B., 

we’re all proud of you!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Parade day, when CB & I arrived early 
Saturday morning to deliver the trailer in our 
chosen spot, as I got out of the truck, I noticed 
this tiny plastic figure sitting on the curb in 
our corner. This little figure was either Moses 
or Noah but seeing him sitting there sure made 
me feel this had to be a good sign. I picked him 

up and stuck him in my pocket. Just before the float left the 
parking lot, I gave him to Amber and asked her to put him in 
a secret place on our float. This little figure rode the entire 
parade route with us and he will now reside in Showtime 
Lounge.       --Joan 





Burlington Shag Club Business Meeting 
4/25/13 
Members Present: 

Amy Crawford Ray Jolly Judy Lindley Carol Pettigrew Cindy Swiggett Tim Wood 

Gary Crawford Larry Jordan Edith Loy Steve Pettigrew Joyce Thompson Allen Duvall 

Jesse Justice George McSherry Penny Rice Sissy Tillman Lucy Duvall Joan Kimbro 

Janice McSherry Baxter Sellars Evelyn Turner Doug Foley Kurt Lankford Carolyn Moore 

Kim Sellars Chuck Upchurch Gerry Holland David Lassiter   Dianne Neese Lorna Shively 

Teresa Upchurch Betty Honeycutt Shelley Lassiter Lee Neese Stephen Stearns Steve Williamson 

Kurt Lankford called the meeting to order at 7:02 PM 

Joan welcomed everyone to the meeting.  

Secretary’s Report:   Lorna Shively reported that we currently have 264 members.    Chuck Upchurch made a motion to 

accept the March minutes as printed and Cindy Swiggett seconded.   All approved . 

Treasurer’s Report:  Amy Crawford presented the treasurer’s report YTD 4/26/13.   After details given for deposits and 

expenses, ending balance as of 4/26/13 is $8653.43.  Cindy Swiggett made a motion to accept the report and Lorna Shively 

seconded.   All approved.  

Sunshine Report:  Penny Rice reported the following:  Nita Wilson's brother was taken to the hospital for a possible heart 

attack.  Good news - no heart attack.  Steve Williamson has had health issues for a few weeks but is feeling better.  

Josh Allen is recovering from neck surgery.  Kathy Richardson had surgery on April 2 and was in the hospital 3 days at Wesley 

Long.   She is recovering nicely.  Joan Kimbro continues to have problems with the skin cancers on her legs.  Continue prayer 

for her.  Sharon Finch's mother had surgery for cancer.  Doctor is confident he removed all the cancer.     

Janice Cook was in ARMC due to double pneumonia and fluid in her lungs.  She continues to have complications.    

Judy Smith's sister is at Edgewood Place and is being transported back & forth to Duke Hospital for treatments.  She still 

cannot walk and has a long recovery ahead.  Kim Sellars' mother (Deneece Hodge) had her right index finger removed due to 

infection.  She lost her left leg in 2004 due to diabetes and neuropathy.  She continues to maintain a positive attitude.  Gail 

Jordan is undergoing tests for additional complications and is not feeling well.  Continue prayers.    

Teresa Jones mom fell and broke her hip and had to have surgery.  Stephen Stearns' dad had a stroke in early April and 

continues to have complications.  He cannot receive more meds due to extremely high blood pressure.  Hospice is helping out 

at home where he is resting.  Doug Foley's brother had back surgery for deterioration of vertebrae.  A biopsy was done during 

the surgery and they are awaiting results.  David Sims' son is recovering from severe injuries he incurred during a car accident.  

Janet O'Farrell became ill while at SOS and after returning home was entered at ARMC where she is still a patient.  She was 

diagnosed with colitis.  Sue Wood recently had surgery.  Following the marriage of Bill Lashley and Peggy Chisholm in early 

April, Peggy has been sick with pneumonia.  She is feeling better. 

Bowling Outing:  Evelyn Turner stated that we had 55 players for this outing and that everyone had a great time.   Everyone 

is excited to have another bowling outing.  We made $270.00 after awards were given.   We are looking into having another 

bowling evening in October or November.  

SOS Float:   Per Cindy Swiggett, we won for the 11th year in a row in the category of “Best Shag Theme”.  She and Edit Loy 

wanted to thank all the participants and those who supported the construction of the float, along with the supporters at the 

parade.   Also, thanked Amy Crawford for her theme and great ideas.  We were allocated $1750.00 from the club ($1000.00 for 

the float and $750.00 for expenses) and neither amount was used.   We won a plaque and $300.00.    We had a profit of 

$72.82. 

BOD:  Edit reported that the last meeting was held on 4/23/13 at 6:30 at K&W.  No business was discussed.  

Hooter’s Tuesday Beach night:   Joan announced that Hooter’s was having a “beach night” every Tuesday this summer and 

that our very own Roy Childress is DJ’ing on 4/30/13 and Rick Turner on 5/7/13.  Please come out and support them.   Also, 

she has some 20% off coupons that are good all summer.  

SOS Cards:   Edit has three SOS cards left if anyone needs one.  

Beach Music Festival:  Mike and Debbie Wilson are hosting the 2nd annual Beach Music Festival and Willow Oak Park in 

Roxboro of 5/24/13-5/26/13.  Fliers are available on the tables tonight and on the website and newsletter.  

 
 
(cont’d on next page…) 



Burlington Shag Club Business Meeting 

(cont’d from previous page…) 

Fun Monday Tickets:   Edith is in charge of selling these again.   Please see her to get a packet to sell.   If you sell 20 tickets, 

you get one free.   The person with the most sales overall gets $100.00.   The club and person selling the winning $7500.00 

ticket will receive $100.00 each.  You do not have to be there to win.   The prizes are $7500.00, $2000.00, $1000.00, $500.00 

and $250.00.  Evelyn Turner won $2000.00 last year, so you too can win.    Sell, sell, sell.  

FUN Golf tournament:  Evelyn said that it is being held at Indian Valley Golf Course tomorrow with a shot gun start at 9:00 

AM.  We have quite a few teams, but still have some openings.   Cost is $60.00 per person, with 2 mulligans.  We need a 

large cooler if anyone has one to loan.  There will also be prizes given out.  A cookout lunch is being provided to the players at 

no charge, but all others can purchase lunch for $5.00.  Pleases bring desserts.   Line dance lessons will be given in the cart 

shed for those not playing.  Please bring your own beer or purchase it in the clubhouse.  

Luau:  Chuck Upchurch updated us on the progress of the luau, slated for 6/8/13.  We only have 6 weeks left, so we need to 

get more volunteers, etc.   Chuck asked for the following allocations:  $1500.00 for decorations, building rent and 

entertainment and $1500.00 for food. Evelyn Turner made a motion to accept and Janice McSherry seconded the motion.   

Majority approved.    Next luau meeting is 5/2/13 at 7:00 at Showtime lounge.   Still needs a lot of volunteers, so come on out 

and help.  

Luau Beach Cart:   Sissy Tillman discussed the beach buggy raffle for the luau.   Tickets will be $5.00 each and the buggy 

will be filled with gift certificates, beach chairs, some alcohol and other “beach fun” articles.   Please see her to get your set of 

20 tickets to sell.   

SOS honors:  We are proud to announce that Charlie Brown had the honor of being one of the Grand Marshalls for the SOS 

parade this year.  Judy Lindley won 3rd place in the hat contest and Sissy Tillman won 5th place in the Rookies Revenge dance 

contest.    

50/50:  Dianne Neese won $54.00. 

Joan announced that Stephen Stearns made a donation in Burlington Shag Club’s honor to the Loaves and Fishes.   

Meeting adjourned at 7:40 PM.   
Respectfully submitted by :  Lorna Shively, Secretary 

May 2013 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  1 
  

2 
Luau Mtg 7pm @ 
Showtime 

  

3 
Showtime DJ Jerry 
Burrage 

4 
Harvest Ridge 
Strawberry Jam, 
1pm, 
Ruffin, NC 

5 6 7 8 
  

9 
  

10 
Showtime DJ ‘Fessa 
Hook 
Danville 4th Annual 
Golf Tourney 

11 
  

12 
  
  

13 
   

14 
  

15 16 17 
Business Mtg 
Showtime DJ Jim 
Waye 

18 
Eno Beach Shag Club 
Area Party  
“Life’s a  
Beach”   

19 
  
  
  

20 
  
  
  

21 
  

22 
  

23 
  
  

24 
Showtime DJ Roy 
Childress 
Willow Oak Beach 
Music Festival, 
Roxboro,  NC 

25 
Willow Oak Beach 
Music Festival, 
Roxboro, NC 

26 
Willow Oak Beach 
Music Festival, 
Roxboro, NC 

27 28 29 30 31 
Showtime DJ Rick 
Turner 
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(corner) 

Introducing the “Special Events Corner”, helping to place 
separate emphasis on area club activities and events. 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=q20MSPYumQbJDM&tbnid=c0V1SYvffOTwNM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://www.photos-public-domain.com/tag/street-signs/&ei=97suUafuDoi29QTvrYGIAQ&bvm=bv.42965579,d.eWU&psig=AFQjCNEguTVppxrSWZxZ2WWHzci4gEAN6w&ust=1362103652208703


Yea, we did it again!!  For the 11th year in a row, our 
club won 1st place in the Best Shag Theme category in 
the 2013 SOS Spring Safari Parade at North Myrtle 
Beach.  We received a plaque and $300 for winning this.  
As co-chairman, along with Cindy Swiggett, I would like 
to thank all 47 participants who gave of their time and 
abilities to make this happen for our club.  Also, I would 
like to thank Joe Davis and Larry Jordan for their help 
in making the props and Mike Gumula for his help the 
day of the parade.  And thanks to Gary Jones who 
painted the beautiful animal backdrop – what a great 
job!  They didn't actually participate in the parade but 
their help was greatly appreciated.  A special thank you 
goes to Amy and Gary Crawford for their expertise in 
creating the props and making the costumes for many 
of our members and their overall vision of what the 
float would be like.   
We appreciate ALL our participants, sponsors, and the 
people who made donations to help us make a 
successful float.  Through their efforts and the selling of 
the T-shirts, we did not have to use any of the money the 
club allocated and actually made a little profit.  We 
couldn't have done this without ALL of you!  I am very 
happy to have worked alongside of you this year. 

Thanks, 
Edith 

Check out even more pictures on www.burlingtonshagclub.com 
and www.shagdance.com!  

http://www.burlingtonshagclub.com/
http://www.shagdance.com/


This was a different after party for our club.  Months ago our club decided not to 
provide free alcohol to our members.  We realized the liability was becoming an issue 
and we needed to think what was best for our club.  If we could not have the traditional 
free pour, why have a party?  Well the party was always about celebrating us all being 
there together, our club building a float, and as it was our last day, closing out another 
great SOS.  After much thought and talking with Chris at the Arcade, it was decided we 
would have a after party with a different game plan.  Please remember this was a first 
for our club and it was a first for the Arcade.  It was a trial in every respect.  We normally 
have around 125 in attendance, so we prepared for that same number.  Each current 
member in attendance was to be given five $1.00 each pieces of script and that script 
could be used for anything sold inside the Arcade on that day from 6-8pm.  We had 87 
members to attend and they were each given a package of five $1.00 script.  Jenny, who 
has been our bartender for several years, offered to try this new plan with us.  For the 
most part all went along very good but the line was a little slow at times.  But we had 
two hours, so being in line gave you time to talk to a fellow member.  I thank each of 
you who showed up and gave this idea a look see.  Along the way, we will listen for 
suggestions of improvement.  It was a special time of being together and as that was the 
intent all along, I feel it was a successful event. 
 Joan 
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May 3 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Jerry Burrage 
May 10 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ ‘Fessa John Hook 
May 10 – Danville Shag Club 4th Annual Golf  Tournament (see flyer for details) 

May 17 – Monthly Business Meeting (7pm) & Birthday Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-
12am – DJ Jim Waye 

May 18 – Eno Beach Shag Club Area Party – “Life’s a Beach” (see flyer for details) 

May 24 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Roy Childress 
May 24-26 – Willow Oak Beach Music Festival (see flyer for details) 
May 31 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Rick Turner 

June 7 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Ron Russ 
June 8 – Burlington Shag Club Area Party – “Fun in the Sun Luau” (see flyer for details) 
June 14 – Monthly Business Meeting (7pm) & Birthday Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-

 12am – DJ Gerry Holland 
June 21 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Mike Harding 
June 28 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Roy Childress 

Burlington Shag Club 

Burlington Shag Club 

P. O. Box 1174 

Burlington, NC 27216-1174 
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